
 

 

 

January 15, 2020 

 

To the Honorable, the Common Council 

 

Dear Members: 

 

Re:  Common Council File Number 191190 

 

Attached is the written objection to file number 191190, Motion relating to the recommendations 

of the Licenses Committee relative to licenses, relating to the recommendation of: 

 

Nonrenewal, based upon the police report of the Extended Hours Establishments license for 

Aftab Sultan for the premises located at 2624 W Lisbon Ave (“Lisbon BP”) in the 15th 

aldermanic district. 

 

This matter will be heard by the full Council at its Tuesday, January 21, 2020 meeting.  Pursuant 

to City Ordinances, a roll call vote will be taken to confirm that all members have read the 

attached statements and materials. 
 

 

    Respectfully, 

 
    Nik Kovac, Chair 

    Licenses Committee 

cc:  All Council Members 

       City Attorney’s Office 

       Common Council/City Clerk – License Division 

       CCF 191190 



 

 

 
 
January 13, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL  
James Owczarski 
Molly Kuether-steele 
City of Milwaukee 
200 E. Wells Street Room 205 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
jowcza@milwaukee.gov 
Molly.kuether-steele@milwaukee.gov 
 
 
Re: Sultan Enterprises, LLC 

Objections to Licenses’ Committee Report dated January 10, 2020 
Location: 2624 W. Lisbon Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53205 

 
 
Dear Mr. Owczarski: 
 
I represent Sultan Enterprises, LLC. Please allow this letter to serve as Sultan Enterprises, LLC 
objection to the report and recommendation of the licenses committee dated January 20, 2020. The 
recommendation was for non-renewal of the extended hours license.  
 
My client believes the recommendation of the Licenses Committee was arbitrary, oppressive and 
overly harsh. Mr. Sultan plans to hire full-time security personnel to help deal with the issues that 
the Licenses Committee brought forth during the January 7, 2020 meeting. Mr. Sultan will take 
additional steps to remedy the Licenses Committee’s concerns. I will outline those steps during my 
time at the Common Council meeting.  
 
If you require anything further please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
AHMAD & GUERARD, LLP 
 
 
Jeffrey J. Guerard 
Jeffrey J. Guerard 
Attorney at Law 
 
Cc: Aftab Sultan (via email) 


